MINUTES

HART COUNTY BOARD OF FAMILY AND CHILDREN SERVICES

The regular monthly meeting of the DFCS Board was held Wednesday, May 30, 2012 at 4:00 p.m. in the DFCS Board room.

Attending were Alice Worthan, Shelvy Myers, Earnestine White and County Director Mark Akridge.    

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  
The monthly county expenditures report was discussed and approved.  
The Office of Family Independence and Social Services reports were discussed.

Director’s report:

· Alice Worthan’s term on the Board will expire June 30, 2012.  Ms. Worthan stated she had already been contacted by the County Commissioners and responded that she would like to continue her service on the Board.    

· Effective May 1, 2012, the DHS Commissioner appointed Ron Scroggy as permanent Director of the Division of Family and Children's Services.  Kathy Herren was appointed permanent Deputy Director of the Division.

· The Director informed the Board that DHS employee recognition week was May 7 – 11, 2012.  The DHS Commissioner allowed casual dress the entire week.  The local management team provided breakfast to the staff on Wednesday of that week.    

· A Hart County foster child placed in a therapeutic foster home has broken two windows and punched holes in the walls.  The Director requested permission to use county funds to reimburse the foster parents for the damages.  The estimate to replace the windows is $378.18.  The Board unanimously approved the use of county funds to reimburse the foster parents for the cost of the windows.      
· The Director reported that he would be on vacation the week of June 11, 2012.  

Meeting adjourned.  

The next Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 27, 2012 at 4:00 p.m.  
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